Public Comment – Science Division

Public Comment from Alyssa Beach (Geology) & Kimo Morris (Biology)
 
To whom it may concern,
I recently reserved a district vehicle to take students on a multi-day field course through various desert regions of Southern California. During this trip we experienced several mechanical failures in remote places, which put the passengers in potentially life-threatening situations. I later discovered that one of the mechanical failures had previously been reported to SAC M&O just 5 weeks earlier by another faculty member (Kimo) and that the severity of another was such that it must have been a long-standing issue. These issues indicate gross negligence of maintaining district vehicles to a safe driving condition putting not only students, staff, and faculty in harms way but all others on the roads with these vehicles as well.
 
---------
Here is a follow-up from Omelina (the person who drove for the bio field trip).  Here is what she said:
 
"On the paperwork I asked that they reach out to me to discuss the issue. But no one did. I reached out to them and verbally told them the problem. Also I was driving in one day and saw that the track team was going out to an event. I didn’t know what had happened with it so I made sure to stop and give them a heads up so they weren’t caught off guard. I think the coach grabbed his own cables to take with them."


